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The meeting opened with a brief discussion of cables and 
connectors in which Dick Thompson reviewed some of the 
recommendations discussed in more detail in VLBA Memorandum No. 
543. Jim Oty w il l  place orders for  the required cables to be 
delivered to the VLA s it e .  There was some fee lin g  that the use 
of high s ta b i l i t y  f le x ib le  cables for  the LO and IF system, which 
is  being l i s t e d  as an option pending cable te s ts , should be 
incorporated in the construction plan as a d e fin ite  item.

Construction o f racks and bins by an Albuquerque machine 
shop is  proving to be satis factory . Jack Campbell reported that 
inspection of early units showed some unacceptable tolerances in 
the bins, but th is  problem is  being corrected. There should be 
no holdups resulting from delays in these items.

The sp i l lo v e r  e ff ic ie n cy  of the 1.5 GHz feed at the 
subreflector i s  now calculated to be 75%, resulting in  a 
predicted antenna e f f ic ie n cy  o f 58%. These figures result from a 
new ca lcu lation  that takes account of n ea r-fie ld  e f f e c t s ,  and are 
somewhat lower than had been hoped. They can be corrected by 
means of a d ie le c t r i c  lens at the aperture of the horn. A 
decision on the necessity for  such a lens w il l  await tests  on the 
Pie Town antenna.

Three front ends for 1.5 GHz have been almost completed at 
Green Bank and one has been shipped to the VLA s ite  for  tests  on 
a VLA antenna. Assembly of the 4.8 GHz front ends is  about to 
begin as f in a l  deta ils  are completed on the 1.5 GHz ones. 
Components for the 15 GHz front end for  Pie Town are in hand, and 
assembly should be completed in la te  May. S. Weinreb reported 
that the G.E. contract for HEMTS for the Voyager project has 
produced some very good transistors. G.E. is  also developing 
HEMT am plifiers for frequencies as high as 94 GHz. An amplifier 
for the 22-25 GHz band has also been developed, using one HEMT 
and two FET stages. Over th is  band the noise temperature is  100 
± 15K and the gain i s  25.5 ± 1 . 8  dB.
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Erich Schlecht reported that the frequency converters are 
complete except for measurements of temperature e f fe c t s ,  which 
can most eas ily  be performed i f  two modules are available . 
Procurement of converter modules parts for  antennas 2 and 3 is  
thus being started. Temperature tests  on the 330/610 MHz front 
end made during the past month are sa tis fa ctory , and over a range 
of -25 deg C to  +35 deg C in the external box temperature no 
phase changes attributable to front end components greater than 
0.5 deg were detected. The lim it  was largely  set by the accuracy 
of estimation o f  the e f fe c ts  in cables running to the box within 
the oven.

Recommended names and type numbers for VLBA modules and 
units were b r ie f ly  discussed and a memorandum l is t in g  these is  in 
preparation.
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